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IN AND BEFORE THE OKLAHOMA STATE BOARD OF 

MEDICAL LICENSURE AND SUPERVISION 

STATE OF OKLAHOMA 

STATE OF OKLAHOMA, ex rel, 
OKLAHOMA STATE BOARD OF 
MEDICAL LICENSURE AND 
SUPERVISION, 

Plaintiff, 

v. 

cMICHAEL-BRITTON-BEASON,-M.D. 
·'"Medical License No.\ 14 7~2_( 

CASE NO. 89-04-844 

Defendant. 

VOLUNTARY SUBMITTAL TO JURISDICTION 

COMES NOW the Defendant, MICHAEL BRITTON BEASON, M.D., the 

undersigned, and states that on this lJLI._- day--or-/l(';.:o'i..--, , 

--rg~~-9~ he is of sound mind and not under the influence of any 

medication or drug or impaired therefrom, and said Defendant does 

further recognize his right to legal counsel and being advised of 

his right to legal counsel has chosen to proceed without counsel 

insofar as this Voluntary Submittal to Jurisdiction is concerned, 

and being advised of his right to appear before the Oklahoma 

State Board of Medical Licensure and Supervision en bane for 

evidentiary hearing on the Complaint filed herein, does of his 

own volition and decision waive and forego his right to appear 

before the Board for full hearing as authorized by 59 o.s. Supp. 

1987, Sec. 504-507, and does hereby voluntarily and of his own 

volition submit to the jurisdiction of the Oklahoma State Board 

of Medical Licensure and Supervision insofar as it entails the 

following activities and restrictions: 

1. That Defendant accepts and agrees to and does hereby 

begin a term of probation to the Oklahoma State Board of Medical 

Licensure and Supervision to continue for a period of five (5) 

years, unless earlier modified by the Board, on its own motion or 

on the motion of the Defendant, under the following terms and 

conditions: 

(a) During the period of probation Defendant 
will not prescribe, administer or dispense any 
controlled and dangerous substance with the 
exception that the Defendant may administer; 
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• • 
order controlled and dangerous substances to 
hospital in-patients only. 

(b) That during the period of probation De­
fendant will take no medication except that 
which is authorized by a physician treating 
him for a legitimate medical need and Defen­
dant shall have an affirmative duty to inform 
any physician treating him of Defendant's pre­
vious use of controlled dangerous substances 
and alcohol. 

(c) That during the period of probation De­
fendant will not prescribe, administer or dis­
pense any medications for his personal use, to 
specifically include controlled dangerous 
substances. 

(d) That during the period of probation De­
fendant will abstain from consuming alcohol or 
any substance, licit or illicit, specifically 
including but not limited to controlled dan­
gerous substances, which would adversely af­
fect his ability to practice medicine or sur­
gery as interpreted by the Oklahoma State 
Board of Medical Licensure and Supervision. 

(e) That during the period of probation De­
fendant will submit biological fluid specimens 
to include, but not limited to, blood and 
urine, for analysis, upon request of any In­
vestigator or other agent representing the 
Oklahoma State Board of Medical Licensure and 
Supervision, and Defendant will pay for test­
ing and analysis of those specimens. 

(f) During the period of probation Defendant 
will continue active participation in support 
programs operated through the Physician Recov­
ery Committee of the Oklahoma State Medical 
Association and any psychological counseling, 
as recommended by the Board or any representa­
tive thereof. 

(g) During the period of probation Defendant 
will furnish to the office of the Oklahoma 
State Board of Medical Licensure and Supervi­
sion all current legal addresses and any 
change of address in writing. 

( i) Defendant shall appear before the Board 
en bane or a designated member thereof when­
ever requested to do so. 

(j) During the period of probation Defendant 
will submit to the Investigation Division of 
the Oklahoma State Board of Medical Licensure 
and Supervision any required reports and forms 
on a timely and prompt basis. 

(k) Pursuant to Section 26, H.B. 1478, 1987 
Legislature, Defendant shall promptly pay upon 
receipt of invoice from the Investigative Di­
vision of the Board the costs of investiga­
tion, prosecution and probation of this case. 

(1) That violation of any of the terms and 
conditions of probation shall be grounds for 
additional charges to be presented to the 
Board after notice to the Defendant. 

(m) That Defendant gives blanket permission 
to the Oklahoma State Board of Medical Licen­
sure and Supervision to obtain all otherwise 

- 2 -



. . . . . . • • confidential information pertaining to the 
Defendant's physical, mental, emotional condi­
tions as observed by colleagues, family mem­
bers, professionals or associates to include 
hospital personnel and patients. 

(n) Defendant shall advise the Investigation 
Division of the Oklahoma State Board of Medi­
cal Licensure and Supervision of all physi­
cians who have treated ·him within the last 
five (5) years, including their address and 
telephone number and a summary of the treated 
illness, and Defendant shall sign a release 
allowing Investigators of the State Board to 
obtain and review those records kept by those 
physicians relating to that care and 
treatment. 

2. That the jurisdiction of the Board in this individual 

proceeding will continue in this matter until the terms and con-

ditions of probation are modified or lifted by the Oklahoma State 

Board of Medical Licensure and Supervision on their own motion, 

or on the motion of the Defendant. 

3. The Defendant further agrees that failure to meet any of 

the above terms of probation will constitute cause for the Board 

to initiate additional proceedings to suspend or revoke Defen-

dant's Oklahoma Medical License, after additional due notice and 

hearing. 

I have read this instrument and understand same. 

MICHAEL BRITTON BEASON, M.D. 
Medical License No. 14702 

Subscribed and sworn to before me this ~ day of 

__r:_4u/'_,r2-"'"'-''L::::.__ , 19 B 9 • 

Notary Public 

My commission expires: __ ~j/~-~/~fL-·~~~?L_ ____ __ 
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